

MEMORANDUM

To:

Kimberbly Daniel de Acha

Zelia Chueke

From:

David Altr

Subj:

Sports et Divertissements

Date:

December 10, 1998

Congratulations on a wonderful concert last night.

Your performances were first rate, and the material was well-chosen and interesting. I cannot think of a better way to expose "new" music to students and others than to discuss it before performing it. The explanations of the pieces added immensely to our understanding and added a light touch to the evening. The state of the art song recital and classical chamber concert would not be in its sorry state of neglect if we would have made this kind of "audience friendly" program available years ago.

Thank you for the energy and time that this program required with all of the equipment and hassles of rescheduling. The efforts are appreciated, especially, by the students and faculty who were impressed and thoroughly enjoyed the evening.

I hope that you might be able to take this concert to some other venues. If I can help with that I would be happy to do so.

Cc. Bill Hipp